
Legislative Commission on Data Practices 

 Minutes 

 

Monday, December 22, 2014 

State Office Building Room 10 

10:00 AM 

 

Members Present:  

Rep. Holberg, Chair  

Sen. Dibble, Vice Chair  

Sen. Kent  

Rep. Lesch  

Sen. Limmer 

Rep. Scott  

 

Member Excused:  

Sen. Petersen  

Rep. Simonson 

 

Rep. Holberg called the meeting of the Legislative Commission on Data Practices to order at 10:31 

AM in Room 10 of the State Office Building.   

A quorum was present. 

 

Matt Gehring, Legislative Analyst, House Research Department, gave a presentation on data 

practices in other states. 

Rep.  Scott moved approval of the minutes from the December 17, 2014 meeting. THE MOTION 

PREVAILED. 

Stacie Christensen, IPAD Director, Minnesota Department of Administration, testified 

regarding a request for temporary classification of data from the City of Duluth. 

Deputy Commissioner Mark Dunaski, Minnesota Department of Public Safety, provided testimony 

regarding fees for bulk sales of data. 

Rep. Lesch moved that the “Proposed Recommendations by the Legislative Commission on Data 
Practices on Automated License Plate Reader Use by Law Enforcement,” dated December 15, 2014 



be recommended by the Commission to the Chairs and Minority Leads of the Judiciary, Public Safety 
and Civil Law Committees, and to legislative leadership. THE MOTION PREVAILED. 
 
The Commission agreed that the Chair and Vice Chair would prepare a letter forwarding the 
recommendations. 
 
Matt Gehring, Legislative Analyst, House Research Department, gave a technical overview of SF 2789, 

the comprehensive privacy protection bill authored by Senator Branden Petersen. 

The following people provided public testimony:  

Don Gemberling, Minnesota Coalition of Government Information 

Matt Ehling, Minnesota Coalition of Government Information  

Rich Neumeister, Citizen 

 

The meeting adjourned at 11:43 AM. 

 

 

 

____________________________ 

Wyn Norman, LCC Administrative Assistant 

 


